

# June 6, 1955 Letter, Francesca Donner Rhee to Mrs. Ferenbaugh

#### Citation:

"Letter, Francesca Donner Rhee to Mrs. Ferenbaugh", June 6, 1955, Wilson Center Digital Archive, B-013-022, Official Correspondences, President Rhee's Correspondences, Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University.

https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/122665

### **Summary:**

Invitation to visit with the Rhees before General Ferenbaugh leaves Korea.

#### **Credits:**

This document was made possible with support from Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University

## **Original Language:**

**English** 

#### **Contents:**

Original Scan

June 6, 1955

Dear Mrs. Ferenbaugh,

I have learned today that General Ferenbaugh is planning to leave Korea soon, and I am deeply sorry that we will soon have to bid you goodbye.

The President and I hope that we will have the pleasure of seeing you before you leave. We are planning to go to Chinhae this weekend and will be there during the following week. If you are able to come to Korea during this time we would be very happy to have you and General Ferenbaugh as our guests in Chinhae. We have a guest house which we would be pleased to place at your disposal, and it could accommodate any members of General Ferenbaugh's staff who might accompany him. Should you find it more convenient to come after June 20 we would like to give a dinner in your honor at Kyung Mu Dai.

With affectionate regards,

24